
Carrigaline Municipal District  
Cork County Council 

Floor 5  
County Hall  

Cork  
14th May 2025 

 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District  
 
A Chara,  
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - Please take note that a meeting of the 
Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 19th May at 14:00 in the Council Chambers 
for the transaction of the following business:  
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes  
 
To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on April 
29th, 2025.  
 
 

2. Matters Arising 
 

3. Correspondence  
 

4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and 
Recommendations  
 

5. DIÚSCAIRT TALÚN 
Disposal of Property  
Fógra Alt 183 / Section 183 Notice  

 
(i) S183 - Disposal of land/property at Main Street, Ringaskiddy, Co. Cork. 

 
6. Municipal District Officers Report  

 
7. Roads Update 

 
8. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices 

of Motion in the name of:  
 

Cllr Donovan 

1. To request information in relation to burial grounds across the Carrigaline MD: 

(i) How many plots are available to purchase in the MD and a breakdown of 

where they are located? 

(ii) What forward planning is Cork County Council taking in relation to the 

purchase of land to either extend current cemeteries or build new ones? 



 

2. To request that this MD would install traffic calming measures along Strand Road, 

Monkstown.  
 

3. To request that the MD would seek funding to resurface the overflow car park at the 

rear of the Owenabue Carpark and install lined parking spaces.  
 

Cllr Buckley 

1. To ask the Carrigaline MD Office Engineer for an update on the current Church Bay Road 

works and to request access to the detailed drawings of the project. I am also aware 

that, after nearly 30 years of building in Crosshaven, the contractor will soon be leaving 

the area. With this in mind, I am seeking confirmation that the raised table at the 

pedestrian crossing near Drake’s Point will be reinstated and that a safe connection to 

the footpath is ensured for school children and pedestrians. 

 

2. Can we please look at relining and reinstating the two designated wheelchair parking 

spaces at the Fountainstown front parking area, which were previously removed? These 

accessible spaces are essential to ensure inclusive access to the beach and surrounding 

amenities, especially for those with mobility challenges. Their absence has been noted 

by several users and local advocates. 

3. Can I ask how much of our revenue budget is currently allocated to seasonal litter bins 

in the Carrigaline MD area? Additionally, could I be provided with the percentage of the 

overall summer season budget that was spent on seasonal bins in 2024 at our local 

beaches in the Carrigaline MD area? 

Cllr McCarthy 

1. That this Council actively explore and pursue suitable land opportunities for the 

development of a multi-use games area and a pitch and putt course within the town, in 

order to enhance recreational amenities for residents of all ages. 

 
2. That this Council install a second speed ramp on Riverview Terrace, Passage West to 

further reduce vehicular speed and improve road safety for local residents. 

 
 

3. This council considers the implementation of traffic calming measures on R613 Ballea 
Road, Carrigaline to enhance safety for all road users. Additionally, that the speed 
identifier sign be relocated further away from the roundabout to provide drivers with 
more time to adjust their speed appropriately. 

 



Cllr Fahy  

1. That this Municipal District would make a collective submission on the Luas calling for 

the inclusion of Carrigaline and the surrounding areas. 

 
2. This MD would write to Cork City Council to request that they carry out permanent 

repairs on the three persistent issues on the R610 Rochestown Road. 

 
 

3. That Cork County Council will review the road leading to The Meadows, Parkview and 

both schools in Passage West, as there is a sinkhole appearing along with the road 

cracking. 

 
Cllr Dalton O’Sullivan 

1. Residents of the Mountain Road, Carrigaline (especially towards the Coolsallagh side) 

have requested that where possible, the sides of the road could be cleared as when one 

car meets another, it is often quite difficult to back their cars. By clearing the sides of 

the road, it would allow an extra bit of room to manoeuvre. 

 

2. Requesting that School Road, Ballygarvan and Meadstown Hill be included in a list of 

areas for the line marking contractor to mark ‘SLOW’ on the road. Noting the proximity 

of the school to both locations and the concerns raised by parents. 

 
 

8. Votes of Congratulations  
 
9. Any Other Business  
 

 
  
 
 
 


